Public Safety Committee Meeting February 1, 2018

The Public Safety Committee met Thursday, February 1, 2018, at 6:30 pm in the City Hall Conference Room. Present were Committee Chairperson Ken Gardner and Committee Members John Uden, Brant Kassner and Jeff Erlenbusch.

Also present were: Deputy City Clerk/Recorder Linda Wilkins

Chairperson Gardner called the meeting to order.

1. Request of Citizens

None

2. Committee Member Comments

Committee Member Erlenbusch commented that he received a call from Bill Ellis asking about presenting to City Council on the subject of the City's responsibility in the event of a disaster. He said he will be talk with the Mayor to be placed on the Council agenda.

Chairperson Gardner stated he would also give Mr. Ellis a call.

3. Elect Committee Chairperson

**Committee Chairperson Gardner moved to nominate Committee Member Kassner as Chairperson and seconded by Committee Member Uden.

**On roll call vote Committee Member Kassner was elected Chairperson, 3-1.

4. Adjournment

Committee Member Erlenbusch moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Uden and **passed unanimously, 3-0.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:37 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

Brant Kassner, Chairperson

Linda Wilkins, Recorder

Buda WS